
 

 

 

 

 

                                          

First United Methodist Church 
408 North Baylor St. Brenham, Texas  77833-3213 

June 8, 2016 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Phone:   979-836-2008 

Fax:   979-836-6202 

     www.fumcbrenham.org 

Email: fumc@fumcbrenham.org  
 
 

  
 

 
SUNDAY MORNINGS AT FUMC  

 
8:15 a.m. Worship in the    

 Sanctuary 
 
8:30 a.m. Breakfast in the 

 Activity Center 
 
8:45 a.m. Refreshments in the  

 Parlor 
 
9:00 a.m. Celebration Service  

 in the Activity Center  
 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School  

 classes for all ages 
 
11:00 a.m. Worship in the  

 Sanctuary  
 

Nursery care provided 
 

The 11:00 a.m. service is 
 broadcast each Sunday on 

Brenham radio KWHI/AM 1280  
and Channel 96 Cable TV. 

 

 

Pastoral Staff 

 

 Rev. Jon Stouffer 
 jon@fumcbrenham.org   
 
  
 Rev. Kay Reed 
 kay@fumcbrenham.org  
 
              

 

Open Hearts . . . 

 

Open Minds . . . 

 

Open Doors . . . 

              

 
   

 
 
 

 

 

Summer Hours 

Office will close at noon on Fridays  

for the summer (June-August). 

Thanks and enjoy your summer! 

 

http://www.fumcbrenham.org/
mailto:fumc@fumcbrenham.org
mailto:jon@fumcbrenham.org
mailto:kay@fumcbrenham.org


 
 

 

 
                                                                          

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

              

 

                                                         

 

 

 

                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

                                     

 
SUNDAY April 3, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       2 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 92 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       51      
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 108 
  Worship Total 253 
  Sunday School  92 
  Offering:                     $15,346.00 

 

SUNDAY April 10, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       2 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 76 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       68     
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 85 
  Worship Total 231 
  Sunday School  72 
  Offering:                     $11,656.00 

 

SUNDAY April 17, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       2 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 74 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       59      
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 106 
  Worship Total 241 
  Sunday School  87 
  Offering:                     $18,862.70 

 
 

SUNDAY April 24, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       3 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 77 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       64      
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 123 
  Worship Total 267 
  Sunday School  84 
  Offering:                       $4,544.00 

 
SUNDAY May 1, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       5 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 63 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       79   
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 104 
  Worship Total 251 
  Sunday School  93 
  Offering:                     $10,190.56 
 

SUNDAY May 8, 2016 
Church Attendance: 

  Nursery       1 
  Worship 8:15 a.m. 79 
  Celebration 9:00 a.m.       74   
  Worship 11:00 a.m. 119 
  Worship Total 273 
  Sunday School  97 
  Offering:                     $13,810.00 
 

 
 

 

 

 Prayer Concerns 

 Joycine Hanath 
Keith Oppegard 
Phil DuVal 
Mary Kay Windham 
Johnny Lerch 
Ed Rhomberg 
Bob & Sue Perry 
Clara Bingham 
Cheyenne Crawford 
The Halfmann Family  
Joycine Hanath  
Norman Kitzman 
Johnny Lerch  
Boyce Weiman 
Sue Flanagan 
 

Our homebound members and 
those serving in the military 

 

Richard Coghlan 
Gene Moss 
Delmer McAdow 
Luene Harmer 
Henry Kuecker 
Frances Sidebottom 
Alan Williamson 
Jim Hickey 
Cameron Winchell 
Jeff Ketchum 
Ken & Joy Goedeke 
Roberial & Dorothy Boenker 

Mike Kalil 
 

 
April TOTALS 

   April Income: $52,585.77 
   April Expense: $50,384.88 
   April Total:                 $2,200.89 

 
YTD TOTALS 

  YTD Income: $220,844.08 
  YTD Expense: $212,180.23 
  YTD Net Total: $8,663.85 
 
 

 

Newsletter Deadline and Other Information 
 

Your next newsletter deadline will be Monday, June 27, 2016 at 10:00 

am. If you have a submission for the newsletter, please email your written 

article to fumc@fumcbrenham.org or submit a handwritten article to the 

church office.  This is the best way to make sure that all the information for 

your article is accurate.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

                              United Methodist Church Shirts 
 

 It has been some time since we ordered shirts with our 
church name and logo printed on them. We have noticed that 
many of our shirts are faded and have seen better days; we 
would like to also give the new members an opportunity to 
order their first shirts with us. For the next two weeks there will 
be order forms in your church bulletin. Please have all shirt 
orders in by June 27th. Looking forward to seeing our members 
in nice new shirts! 

 
 

 

 

mailto:fumc@fumcbrenham.org


 

Congratulations to 
our UMYF High 
School Seniors 
Luke Henkhaus
Allyson Jenkins

Lauren Middleton

 

The Junior High Shake Up 

 

June 7, 14, 21, 28 
@8-8:45pm at Sonic 

 
 

Colleen Dougan is our intern for the month of 
June and she will be hosting a fun night for 
our Jr High kids.  So bring your kids to the 
Sonic Drive In at 8pm on each Tuesday night 
in June with a little extra money for a 1/2 
price milk shake.  They will 'hang out' on the 
picnic tables outside.  She will have some fun 
ice breaker type discussion questions. Feel 
free to invite some friends to join them! 

 

Be sure to go online to 

register to volunteer at 

VBS. FUMCBrenham.org 

Please keep our High School 
youth and chaperones in 

your prayers as they travel to 
Marvell, AR for their summer 

mission trip, June 11-18 



Ian Sedlar

Ally Trostle Elizabeth Chisholm

Beckett Dalman Robin Aguilar

Confirmation Class 

2016

 
 

         

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out the Kid’s Korner Upstairs!  Thanks to the youth group 

from FUMC Tulsa for painting our classrooms and hallway. 

  

 

  



 
Stouffer’s Food For Thought . . . . 
On Mother’s Day, as we recognized our graduating seniors, I shared this poem that I found someplace and took a picture of 
it with my phone.  I’ve been asked to include it here. 
 Do not ask your children  
 to strive for extraordinary lives. 
 Such striving may seem admirable, 
 but it is the way of foolishness.  
  Help them instead to find the wonder 
 and the marvel of an ordinary life.  
 Show them how to cry  
 when pets and people die.   
 Show them the infinite pleasure  
 in the touch of a hand.   
 And make the ordinary come alive 
  for them.  The extraordinary will 
  take care of itself.   
 -  William Martin 
 (FaceBook-The Unbounded Spirit) 

That Sunday morning in the message I also shared this prayer that I wrote the Wednesday before: 
 

I stopped in to the sanctuary to tend to a few things ... the sun is shining through the Son on to the very place I am graced to 
sit in worship ... 
 Keep watch over us, dear Christ!  
 Grant us grace that we may keep vigil  
 with you for all who suffer and are in need.  
 Grant us grace that we may serve you  
 faithfully by serving others all our days.  
 Grant us grace that our love for you and our neighbors  
 may increase beyond measure.  
 Keep watch over us, dear Christ!  Amen. 
 - Jon Stouffer 

         may Christ be our Sufficiency, Jon 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of 
Wayde Hamrick 

By 
Gary & Kay Ivy 

Don & Mary Wilhelm 
Robert & Nancy Hunter 
Tony & Sharon Buban 

 

In memory of 
Elaine Dorow 

By 
Marvalyn Reiland 

Tammy Buro 
FUMC Card Group 

Juanita Hickey 
Louis & Joycine Hanath 
Larry & Konnie Thomas  

Roberta Todd 
Ronald & Sharon Ullrich 
Glen & Jetta Goodman 

Danna Edwards 
Donna Sprenger 

 

Donations Received 
 

In memory of 
Lloyd Kopmann 

By 
Don & Mary Wilhelm 

 

In memory of 
Jack Hyatt 

By 
Don and Mary Wilhelm 

 

In memory of 
Kathyrine Jones 

By 
Marvalyn Reiland 

Tammy Buro 
Juanita Hickey 

Sue Watts 
 

In memory of 
Pat Simpson 

By 
Smitty Hinners 

 

 
 
 

In memory of 
Eileen Raschke 

By 
Calvin & Marie Beckendorf 

Kathye Austin 
Marvalyn Reiland 

Thomas & Janet Kennedy 
Earl & Shirley McIntyre 

Marilyn Whitmarsh 
Lydia House 

Smitty Hinners 
Paula Burnley 

Louis & Joycine Hanath 
Bobbie Jackson 
Gary & Kay Ivy 

Nick & Marianne Nelms 
Frances Sidebottom 

Tom & Carol Ann Post  
Larry & Konnie Thomas 
Glen & Jetta Goodman 

FUMC UMW Ladies 
 

 
 

 

 

Drive-Through 

 

United Methodist Men 

Drive-Through Meal 
 

Half BBQ Chicken  

& Trimmings 

catered by Herbert Schovajsa 

 

Tuesday, July 26
th

  

4:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
 

Tickets available from 

members of UMM and in 

the church office 

 

 



 
 

 

SUNDAY 
 

MONDAY 
 

TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY 
 

FRIDAY 
 

SATURDAY 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 

1 
 

7:00 
Choir/ Choir 

Room 
Praise Band/AC 

 

2 
 

9:00 
Yoga/ AC 

 

3 
 

9:00 
Ladies’ Emmaus/ 

Parlor 
 

4 
 

 

5 
 

6:00 
UMYF/ AC 

 

 
 

6 
 

10:00 
Monday Morning 
Bible Study/ AC 

5:30 
Trustees/ FR 

7:00 
Admin. Board/ FR 

 
 

7 
 

11:30 
First Tuesdays 
Together/ FH 

6:00 
Evangelism/ FR 

8:00 
Jr. High Shake Up/ 

Sonic 
 

8 
 

7:00 
Choir/ Choir 

Room 
Praise Band/AC  

9 
 

9:00 
Yoga/ AC 

6:30 
UMM/ AC 

 
 

10 
 

 

11 
 

11
th

 – 18
th

  
High Scholl 

Mission Trip to 
Arkansas 

12 
 

 
 

 
 

13 
 

10:00 
Monday Morning 
Bible Study/ FH 

1:30 
CDC Board/ 

Library 
7:00 

Nominations/ FR 

14 
 

7:00 
Stewardship/ FR 

8:00 
Jr. High Shake Up/ 

Sonic 
 
 

15 
 

7:00 
Praise Band/AC  

16 
 

9:00 
Yoga/ AC 

 

19 
 

 
 
 
 

18 
 

 
 
 

 
 

19 
 

 

 
 

20 
 

10:00 
Monday Morning 
Bible Study/ FH 

 

21 
 

6:30 
Wesleyan Circle/ 

Pizzaiolo’s 
8:00 

Jr. High Shake Up/ 
Sonic 

 

22 
 

7:00 
Praise Band/AC  

23 
 

 

9:00 
Yoga/ AC 

 

24 
 

 

25 
 

 

26 
 

6:00 
UMYF/ AC 

 

27 
 

9:00 
VBS 

10:00 
Monday Morning 
Bible Study/ FH 

7:00 
Nominations/ FR 

 
 

28 
 

9:00 
VBS 
8:00 

Jr. High Shake Up/ 
Sonic 

 

29 
 

9:00 
VBS 
1:00 

Care Team/ FR 

30 
 

9:00 
VBS 
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Thanks FUMC! 
 

This year in honor of Mother’s and Father’s Day our church made a donation to Hospice 
Brazos Valley, below is the thank you letter they sent us. Our donation was for $300 each for 
Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. 
 

Dear Friends: 
On behalf of the staff and families we serve, I would like to thank you for your very generous 
contribution of $600.00, in the honor and memory of Mother’s and Father’s Day. Your 
generosity allows Hospice Brazos Valley to remain true to our mission, to be able to serve 
families regardless of disease and ability to pay. 
 

Thanks you again for your support of Hospice Brazos Valley. 
 

In the spirit of Hospice, 
Craig Borchardt 

President, CEO 
 

 

 


